
April 14, 2005 

Radial Engines, Ltd. 
9550 Seward Road 
Guthrie, OK 73044 

Dear Steve & Caleb: 

It is with great enthusiasm that I write you concerning the fuel injection program on the Jacobs R755 engine. It is 
rare indeed when a product performs as advertised, especially when it is new to market. In the case of your 
newest product, we have found the Jacobs Fuel Injection System to perform exactly as advertised and in fact, it 
has exceeded our expectations. 

As you know, to-date we have installed your system on 2 new production WACO YMF Super aircraft to-date 
and we have retrofitted 2 existing aircraft as well. These aircraft represent each of the typical configurations we 
sell including fixed and constant speed propeller set-ups. In each case, we have observed the following: 

1. Smooth starts 

2. Increased power throughout the flight envelope 

3. Reduced fuel consumption 

4. Improved performance 

With now some 75 plus hours flying behind your new system, our Chief Pilot (FAA designated production and 
flight test pilot), Mr. Carl Dye, summarizes his impressions, “Starts are smooth and trouble free (easy cold starts 
& routine hot starts), throttle response and takeoff performance is noticeably improved, climb is improved, higher 
indicated airspeeds, improved performance at higher altitude and the overall operation is smooth.” 

The years of persistence and professionalism that your company has put forth to perform: research, 
development, FAA STC engine certification, FAA STC airframe installation certification, etc. has been very 
impressive and always balanced with the customer’s best interest. As your largest customer, the continuing 
efforts to support and improve your product line is fully appreciated and paramount to our decision to maintain 
you as our exclusive provider of radial engines products. 

The Pottstown old timers of yesteryear would be very proud, please keep up the great work. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick J. Horgan 
General Manager 
269.565.1000 
pathorgan@wacoclassic.com  

Waco Classic Aircraft Corporation 
2850 Territorial Rd W – Battle Creek, MI 49016-1229 


